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The 

Treatonian 

THE 

Dear Parents, 
 Happy New 
Year to all of our Rob-
ert Treat Academy 
families. 

 This is a year of 
hope for me.  My 
hopes are for our stu-
dents and, you, the 
parents.  I hope that all 
of our students will stay 
healthy, do the best 
they can in school and stay out of harm’s 
way. 

 My hope for our parents is that each 
of you will stay healthy, stay out of harm’s 
way and become more involved in your 
child’s education.  Research proves that stu-
dents who have parental support do much 
better in school.  There are many ways that 
you can support your child while they are in 
school.  You can check to see that all home-
work is done and done correctly, sign home-
work each night and be involved in what 
takes place in school.  I am especially refer-
ring to Parent Council Meetings. 

 My congratulations to all of our stu-
dents that attained the Principal’s List, Honor 
Roll and December Student of the Month.  I 
know that each of you worked very hard to 
accomplish these achievements. 
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Student Rm./Act 

Seaunna 
Fortenberry 104 
Samaiyah 
Quddus 107 

Emily Acosta 201 
John Martinez 202 
Tyrone Lee 203 
Jayshawn 

Fuller 204 
Emir Akdogan 205 
Nasir Martinez 206 

Ashley Pena 207 

Jorge Padilla  208 
Emmanuel 

Perez 210 
Amanda 
Roman 301 

Lesley Cevallos 302 

Jason Rosado 303 

Elijah Douglas  304 

Juliana Rivera 306 

Genesis 
Chalmers 308 

Khalil Stallings 310 

Ciara Cohen Art 

Jordan Skillern  Music 
Jenilee Jaquez 

 
Physical 

Ed 
Christian 
Molina Science 

Ivan Morales  Technology 

North Campus 
December Students 

Of  the Month 

Central Campus 
 December  Students 

of  the Month 

 

Robert Treat Academy Charter School 

 On questionable 
school days where we 
have inclement weather, 
please refer to the infor-
mation on the last page of 
this publication. 
 Don’t forget that 
Parent Conferences take 
place in February. 
 

 Sincerely, 

 Principal 

Student Rm./Act. 

Victor 12 

Kha'Marri 
Goodwin 

13 

Tom'Miece 
Pickett-
Telfair 

14 

Jahmir Wade  Music 

Chibundom 
Ezeonu 

Physical Ed. 

  

Our Principal’s Message 
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DECEMBER STUDENTS OF THE MONTH 
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Central 
Students 

Left to Right 
 

Kha’Marri 
Goodwin 

 
Victor  

Houbanov 
 

Chibundom 
Ezeonu 

 
Jahmir Wade 

 
Tom’Miece 

Pickett-Telfair 

Central 

North 

North Students 
Left to right: 

Row 1 

Amanda Roman, Khalil 
Stallings, Jordan 
Skillern, Tyrone Lee, 
Juliana Rivera and Ja-
son Rosado 
 

Row 2 

Emir Akdogan, Genesis 
Chalmers, John Mar-
tinez, Christian Molina, 
Jenilee Jaquez, Lesley 
Cevallos and Jorge Pa-
dilla 

 

Row 3 

Samaiyah Quddus, Nasir 
Martinez, Ciara Cohen, 
Ivan Morales, Seaunna 
Fortenberry, Emmanuel 
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H O N O R  RO L L 

Academic Achievements-Cycle II 

Room 12C 
Jamie Horne 

Victor Houbanov 
Richard Huang 
Carlos Martinez 
Brianna Morales 
Joshua Negron 
Jeziah Sanchez 

 
Room 13C 

Raven Burwell 
Moises Castillo 

Kha’Marri Goodwin 
Gabriela Hueting 
Aaliyah Isahawk 
Darrell Morton 

Sariah Richardson 
Aria Watson 

Liana Zempare 
 

Room 14C 
Nyobi Boddie 

Johann Jimenez 
Desiree Johnson 

Isis Pabon 

Kennedy Robinson 
Dante Terry 
Mekhi White 

Camila Zambrana 
 

Room 104 
Jacqueline Castillo 

Caesar Gomez 
Ryan Hernandez 
Kenyetta Lionel 

Angel Ng 
William Rebolledo 

Elisha Reyes-Castro 
 

Room 107 
Wilberto Fernandez 

Austin Medina 
Jorelle Montes 
Martina Brooks 
Amani Finney 

Gloribel Hernandez 
Ebony Hubbard 

Bryanna Mercado 
Aubree Phillips 

Samaiyah Quddus 

Room 12C 
Gabriely Acosta 
Genesis Billups 

Nyla Gilliam 
 

Room 14C 
Amaris Hernandez 

 
Room 104 

Ivan Morales 
Alejandro Sheppard 

 
Room 107 
Cindy Cueva 

Kahiya McDaniels 
 
 

Principal’s List 
Room 201 

Nicholas Carrero 
Amari Charles 
Indira Douglas 

 
Room 203 

Jordan Geronimo 
Narena Nerahoo 
Camille Strand 

 
Room 204 

Giancarlo Calle 
Jayshawn Fuller 

Alana Garcia 
McAfee Sheehan 

 
 

Rocio Solorzano 
 

Room 201 
Emily Acosta 

Raymond Alvarez 
Briana Berrios 

Fadillah Brown Ross 
Brianna Fontanez 
Elisha Godbold 

Sebastian Santiago 
Eric Showers 
Rubien Torres 

 
Room 202 

John Martinez 
Amber Rua 

Adrian White 
Micah Rivas 

 
Room 203 

Michael Caceres 
Joceline Cosme 
Emely Gomez 

Kyla Greene 
Tyrone Lee 

Chyna Moore 
Gabriela Montero  

Caleb Moten 
Balthazar Sheehan 

Leah Ramos  
 

Room 204 
Marc Balacuit 
Tiana Barkley 
Vanessa Goez 

Liza Grier 
Giovan Guanill 
Maria Montero 
Lamara White 

 
Room 205 

Christopher Crespo 
Diego Gonzalez 

Brittney Martinez 
Kayla Romero 

Room 206 
Gabriella Cruz 

 
Room 207 

Nicholas Scott Hearn 
 

Room 208 
Aryanna Mercado 

 
Room 210 

Jenilee Jaquez 
Christian Molina 

 
Room 302 

Sophia Figueroa 
 
 

Room 304 
Laura Shipman  

 
Room 306 

Ebony Marshall 
 

Room 308 
Genesis Chalmers 

Rafael Cruz 
Kylee Lopez 
Alec Perez 

Nuri Raheem 
 

Room 310 
Zariah Middleton 

Dru Strand 
Khalil Stallings 

 Continued on next page 
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Honor Roll (continued) 

 
Room 206 
Angel Bruno 
Ciara Cohen 

Emiliana Geronimo 
Jordan Hubbard 
Bryana Martinez 
Nasir Martinez 
Rameses Minus 
Nayale Quimis 

Katherine Ramos 
 

Room 207 
Adrian Mejia 

Angelee Caraballo 
Lenin Cruz 

Jaylin Lugardo 
Angelica Maury 

Ashley Pena 
Raquel Rodriguez 
Tara Rojas Scott 

 
Room 208 
Isaiah Aldea 

Veronica Blair 
Raphael Castillo 
Diego Cuevas 
Justin Negron 

Janiece Pacheco 
Lauren Pannullo 
Arthur Shipman 

 
Room 210 

Nicholas Ayala 

Aaliyah Rivera 
 

Room 303 
Danielle Alcantara 
Katelynn Figueroa 
Angela Lagonigro 
Glendaly Mendez 
Sara Richardson 
Jason Rosado 

Jasmine Santiago 
Brandi Turner 

 
Room 304 

Marcus Santiago  
Ahmani Robinson  

Riayan Reyes  
Peter Reyes 
Alexia Pisano  

Franchesca Perez 
Emily Padilla  

Melissa Martinez 
Claryssa Martinez  

Sara Gonzalez  
Derek Gonzalez  
Amour Henry  

Massa Godbold  
Elijah Douglas  

Kyla Butler  
Alexandra Barbaran 

  
Room 306 

Amelie Bobadilla 
Gabriela Celi 

David Cueva 
William Figueroa 

Pamela Goez 
Ny-Asia Peppers 

Noel Rios 
Julianna Rivera 
Zomary Santos 
Jordan Skillern 

 
Room 308 
Jaron Afoula 
Eliese Bruno 

Justin Guaman 
Izabelle Herrera 
Rosemary Lopez 

Joshua Lopez 
Evelyn Martinez 
Carlos Paladines 
Gabriel Quinde 

Madison Serrano 
Jolie Richards 

Kamara Robinson 
Milanis Rivas 

 
Room 310 

Ethan Glover 
Jaden Marsette 

Tamia Louissaint 
Kiara Parham 

 Destiny Maury Scott 
Quisphe 

 Alex Solano 
 

Brandon Cacreres 
Daniel Gomes 

Kaylah Lee 
Christian Marsette 
Briana Martinez 

Asia Moore 
Henry Negron 

Emmanuel Perez 
Edwin Ramirez 

Katelynn Rodriguez 
Daniel Shipman 
Josue Solorzano-

Pichardo 
Nia Tendencia-Correa 

Maurice Ware 
 

Room 301 
Kimberly Figueroa 
Krystal Narvaez 

Maylynn Rodriguez 
Elizabeth Ramos 

 
Room 302 

Stephanie Calle 
Ashley Camacho 
Joselyn Castaing 
Lesley Cevallos 
Jailene Guzman 
Avani Jimenez 
Mariah Lopez 
Julisa Marcano 
Juan Miranda 

 

School Will Be Closed on 
Monday, January 17, 2011 

In Commemoration of 
the Birthday of 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
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Hope To See You at the Next Meeting! 
 Seems as 
though there is 
not much to be 
said concerning 
the attendance at 
the December 
Parent Council 
Meeting.   
 Our stu-
dents and teach-
ers worked very 
hard to prepare 
for the Holiday 
Concert and it is 
very dishearten-
ing when our par-
ents don’t share 
our concern.   
 P l e a s e 
make the Parent 
Council Meetings 
a priority in the 
future.  Our stu-
dents and staff 
need your sup-
port. 

 I hope everyone enjoyed a safe and happy holi-
day.  I am glad Mother Nature cooperated and made 
sure the blizzard of 2010 came at a time when all of our 
families could be at home.  The custodians at both cam-
puses worked extremely hard over the winter recess, 
not just shoveling away the snow but also preparing the 
classrooms so that they would be in tip top shape for 
the children when they returned.  I can’t explain how 
critical these staff members are to the success of our 
entire program.  When you see them make sure to 
thank them for a job well done.   
 January brings with it a new adventure for the 
2nd graders at RTA Central.  As you know they will be 
starting their swimming lessons on Friday, January 7th 
at NJIT.  We look forward to a great learning experience 
for all those involved.  I’m sure we will have some pic-
tures to share in the coming months.  I look forward to 
seeing you all at the next Parent Council Meeting!! 

Submitted by Mr. Trillo, Vice Principal 

Central Connection 

PARENT COUNCIL MEETING-NORTH & CENTRAL-SCHOOL YEAR 2010-2011 
 AUG. SEPT. OCT. NOV. DEC.  

301 96% 76% P 80% 56% 
303 96% 92% a 77% 68% 
308 83% 80% r 60% 60% 
310 84% 72% e 48% 60% 
304 92% 88% n 92% 56% 
306 85% 76%  t 92% 56% 
302 88% 68%  68% 50% 
203 80% 73% C 73% 56% 
201 92% 80% o 72% 28% 
202 78% 70% n 65% 52% 
205 80% 64% f 80% 56% 
208 80% 88% e 54% 50% 
204 84% 64% r 64% 62% 
206 84% 65% e 46% 75% 
207 84% 42% n 58% 54% 
210 84% 76% c 72% 44% 
104 79% 54% e 58% 58% 
107 92% 67%  s 71% 71% 
C-13 100% 84%   92% 24% 
C-12 88% 76%   100% 40% 
C-14 88% 80%   100% 32% 

       

Total- 86.50% 77.80% 100% 73% 52.00% 
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News From The Central Music Room 
Submitted by Ms. D. Walker, Music Teacher 
I would like to congratulate Robert Treat 

Academy’s star Students of the Month.  This 
proves they are really working hard in class 
and trying to be the best they can be. 

 This month all classes have been 
learning so much about Music.  Kindergarten 
has been working on steady beat, first grade 
has been working on dynamics and second 
grade has been learning about pitch.  It is so 
exciting to see the student’s progress and we 
are ready to keep moving forward.  

 This month second grade had an 
enormous holiday celebration.  We played hol-
iday music, ate pizza, drank hot chocolate 
with marshmallows and whipped cream, ate 
candy canes, cookies, cupcakes and brownies.  
We had balloon snowmen and even got our 
faces painted.  What a way to end the 2010 
year!    

 The students and I are very ex-
cited to continue our musical experience into 
2011.  There is just one thing that you should 
never forget and that is: “Without music, life 
is a journey through a desert!!! 
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KID FIT is the perfect FIT 

Tamia Butler, Nyobi Boddie, Amaris Her-
nadez, Desiree Johnson, Nyla Gilliam, and 
Gabrielle Jemenez  

Richard Huang, William Abou-Rjaili,  

and Mekhi White 

Submitted by Mr. Batlle, Central Physical Education Teacher 
                                    
Kid Fit gives the students an extra opportunity to get 
in their exercise and fitness while increasing their 
knowledge on how to live and maintain a fit and 
healthy lifestyle, now and for the rest of their lives. 

The program is held at both RTA North and Central. The students go over and discuss 
their weekly goals, fitness and nutrition goals. If they have accomplished goals from 
the past weeks they discuss them or mention how they may improve on their new 
kid fit lifestyle for the weeks to come. The sessions are done with smaller groups (8-
15 students) giving the students an opportunity to build their character education 
and team cooperation skills. The program has been a success so far and there seems 
to be continuous progress coming from the students working towards living a 
healthy lifestyle. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING ACTIVITES: 
(All activities work towards having friendly competitions with help from the students’ compre-
hension of team building and character education.) 

Snowman’s Playground     Oscar’s Garbage Can 
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Seeing Double 
adding doubles, the first graders used paint. 
 First, the students picked a number and 
made that many dots on the paper.  Then the 
students folded the paper in half and pressed 
the paper down.   When they opened the pa-
per, they found to their surprise… the dots 
doubled!  The students then wrote the num-
ber sentence they had created on their paper.  
Because of how much fun the first grade had 
learning about doubles, maybe seeing double 
wasn’t so bad after all! 

``Submitted by the Central Frist Grade Team 

 In Math 
class, the first 
grade students 
have been seeing 
double!  The chil-
dren learned that 

the word double means there is two of some-
thing.  So, they figured out that when we add 
any number to itself, it cis called a double.   
 To help them explore the sums when 

Kindergarten Central Goes North! 
 Submitted by the Central Kindergarten Team 
 When Kindergarten Central heard they 
were going north some had thoughts of the 
North Pole.  They were just as happy when 
they were told it was Robert Treat Academy 
North.  The students enjoyed themselves tre-
mendously at the holiday concert.  While they 
enjoyed the entire show some of the highlights 

included the choir singing Santa Claus is Com-
ing to Town, Twelve Days of Christmas, and 
the band and orchestra’s rendition of Jingle 
Bells, the jazz music, and the drum solos. 
 Kindergarten Central wishes everyone a 
wonderful holiday and the best of everything 
to come in 2011! 
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A Pizza Party Unit? 
Submitted by the Third Grade Team 

 The third grade students will complete 
a “Pizza Party Unit”, in which they will collect, 
organize, interpret and analyze data by con-
ducting surveys and creating graphs; all of 
which will be done in their math and comput-
er classes. 
 We will initiate the project by brain-
storming different pizza toppings and we will 
use our ideas to create a web of different 
toppings. The next step involves making pre-
dictions for what the class’ favorite toppings 
are, and then the students will conduct a sur-
vey to find the actual results. Once the sur-
vey is completed, the students will make a 
tally chart for the different pizza toppings. 
The students will be able to incorporate a lit-
tle science into the project by using the re-
sults of the tally chart to organize each top-

ping into its correct place in the food pyramid. 
After the science piece, the students will cre-
ate a pictograph using construction paper and 
then we’re off to the computer lab to create 
bar graphs!  Lastly, we are taking a look at a 
pizza recipe to see what ingredients we need 

to make pizza 
dough and we 
will figure out 
how to double 
the recipe.  
Once all this 
pizza research 
is done, I think 
we deserve to 
have our very 
own special 
pizza party! 

North Learns About Community Workers 
 Submitted by the North First 

Grade Team 

 During December, first 
grade started a reading unit en-
titled Our Neighborhood at 
Work.  We have been reading 
and learning about communities 
and the people who work in the 
neighborhood.  We investigated 
the jobs of different community 
workers that we encounter ev-
ery day and what their jobs en-
tail.  Some of the jobs we have 
read about include firefighters, 
veterinarians, police officers, 
carpenters, dentists, and teach-
ers.  The students also listened 
to the book, “Career Day” by 
Anne Rockwell.  The characters 
in the story have fun learning 
about the different work people 
do in the community.  After lis-
tening to the story, the children 
were very eager to share their 
ideas on what they want to be 
someday.    The future work-
force  of America looks great!  

From Left to Right:  David Guerrero, 
Milanis Rivas, Devin Fussell, and Destiny 

Maury 
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News From The North Music Room 
 Submitted by Mrs. Heinlein-Wood, Music Teacher 

 We had a very entertaining Winter Holiday Program due to many entertaining perform-
ers!  From the chorus, we had a chance to hear soloist Ebony Hubbard singing “O Holy Night” 
and Maurice Ware and Cesar Gomez with their commentaries on “Santa Claus is Comin’ to 
Town”.  Then with the band we heard McAfee Sheehan, Jenilee Jaquez, Aubree Phillips, Diego 
Cuevas, Raphael Castillo, and Cesar Gomez play improvised solos as part of the “Hard Rock 
Blues”.  Enjoy these pictures! 
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Skyscrapers Are Coming to RTA! 
Submitted by Ms. Kelly-Kemple, Science Teacher 

 The students in grade 8 have been studying Skyscrapers in anticipation of their visit to 
the Skyscraper exhibit at the Liberty Science Center. The students learned the four basic parts 
of a skyscraper, researched and wrote a  report on their favorite skyscraper and completed a 
class project on skyscrapers. Each group of four students was given the challenge to build the 
tallest structure made out of simple materials that could hold a minimum of 10 gummie bears. 
The students were given 25 3x5 cards, 20 drinking straws, 10 gummy bears and a roll of clear 
tape to create their tall building. The students had a terrific time using their knowledge to de-
sign and build their creations. Students that remembered the importance of a good foundation 
and cooperation had the most successful Skyscrapers. 
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“It’s a Wonderful Life” 

 

Do you supervise your children 
when they are on the internet? 

 Submitted by the Second Grade Team 
 The students in room 14 were invited to 
St. Benedict’s Preparatory School, on Decem-
ber 21st,  to see the movie, “It’s a Wonderful 
Life.” Students and teachers walked to the 
school, just down the block from the central 
campus, to join the “big kids” in a holiday cel-
ebration about life. After the movie ended, Fa-
ther Ed invited us to stay for a special visitor. 
Students danced and sang Christmas carols 
while waiting for the visitor. At last, students 

were surprised to see Santa Claus wal in with 
his elves and reindeer. While leaving St. Ben-
edict’s, Santa was kind enough to stop and 
talk with everyone and even stayed for a 
group photo. What a wonderful opportunity it 
was for second graders to come together with 
another community and share in the holiday 
spirit.             
Happy Holidays and a Happy and Healthy 
2011!! 

Students from Room 14 at St. Benedicts 
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Tessellation?? 

M.C. Escher’s, an artist who is famous for his use of tessellations in 
his artwork, Smaller and Smaller.  
Picture from "Totally Tessellated" @ 
http:library.advanced.org/16661/ 

host of long term, negative develop-
mental outcomes including juvenile 
and adult criminal behavior. Early in-
tervention in the home, school, and 
the com-
munity are 
the best 
hope we 
have of di-
v e r t i n g 
people from 
this de-
s t r u c t i v e 
pattern.  
 

Bullying 

Submitted by the Seventh Grade Team  
 The month of December flew by in 
the 7th grade! The kids have been work-
ing hard in math class.  Both 7th grade 
classes spent time learning about tessel-
lations.  A tessellation is created when a 
shape is repeated over and over again 
covering a plane without any gaps or 
overlaps.  Tessellations are also common-
ly known as “tiling.” Tessellations can be 
found in math, art, science, and in na-
ture!  The students will be completing a 
tessellation project to showcase their 
work and knowledge about tessellations.  
In these projects they will learn about 
where tessellations can be found and cre-
ating their very own!  Below is a tessella-
tion from M.C. Escher, a famous artist. 
Look for the repeating patterns of reptiles 
within a repeating 4-leaf clover shape! 
 Congratulations to all the Honor 
Roll and President’s List award winners; 
we hope to see even more winners for 
Cycle 3! 
Hope you had   a relaxing and safe Holi-
day Season and Happy New Year from 
the 7th grade team!    

A bully is someone who is mean and 
attacks other people with words or ac-
tions. They use teasing, threats, or 
strength to pick on, frighten, or hurt 
someone or take what they want.  
   
Bullying is a form of aggressive and 
harassing behavior. This antisocial be-
havior occurs across geographic, ra-
cial, and socioeconomic segments of 
society. Bullying prevents its targets 
from enjoying a safe, stress-free living, 
learning, and working environment. 
Children who bully are at risk for a 
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8th Grader Wins High School Essay Contest 
Submitted by Ms. Moje 

Director of High School Placement 
 

Congratulations, William Rebolledo!  

 Queen of Peace High School, located in 
North Arlington, NJ recently invited 8th graders 
from Hudson, Essex, and Bergen counties to 
participate in an essay contest on ways to end 
prejudice.  William Rebolledo, a member of this 
year’s 8th grade class, won third place in this 
contest. He was awarded a $50.00 gift certifi-
cate to Barnes and Noble. We at Robert Treat 
Academy are extremely proud of William. The 
text of his winning essay is below! Read and 
see just how wonderfully he writes. 
 Did you know, all Irish people drink? All 
Asian people are computer geniuses? All Afri-
can Americans can run very fast? Of course, 
these are facts, you know. Oh wait, they’re not 
facts, they are examples of the kind of preju-
dices that exist in our world today. None of 
these stereotypes are true, and yet we learn 
them as early as elementary school. “To re-
make the world, we must start with ourselves.” 
Each of us has to learn to make a difference if 
we want prejudice to end. 
 Bullying can be defined as someone of a 
high social rank physically, verbally, or emo-
tionally picking on someone of a lower social 
rank. This happens in schools all the time; it 
starts in kindergarten and continues into col-
lege. School bullying is a serious problem, so 
serious that Congress is trying to pass federal 
legislation to end bullying.  Bullies make school 
dangerous for everyone. They make it hard for 
students to learn and for students to be them-
selves. It makes teacher’s jobs harder because 
they have to try to control the bullying. Teach-
ers who have to break up physical bullying may 
get injured as a result. Bullying also sets a bad 
example for all students in the school, it teach-
es small children how to push each other 
around. Bullies take away from the learning 

process and if we don’t learn, how can we be 
successful in life?  
 Prejudice is an adult form of bullying. 
When adults pick on each other, we don’t call 
it bullying; we call it prejudice and it creates 
problems all over the world. Prejudice can be 
defined an unfairly judging someone based on 
race, culture, religion, or sex.  Prejudice is the 
cause of all the world’s hatred, and it all starts 
with bullying.  Children who bully each other 
wind up becoming adults who are prejudiced. 
It’s a cycle that needs to end. 

  
 Right now, as a student, what I need to 
do is treat everyone with respect, report bul-
lying, and stand up for weaker people. When I 
am an adult, I can do my best to learn from 
other’s mistakes and respect and accept all 
people. I will also work to make other appre-
ciate diversity. That is how I can make a dif-
ference in the world.  ~William Rebolledo  

William 
Rebolledo 

 

School begins promptly at 8:30 am each morning. 
Anyone arriving after that Time is late! 



 15 

Dear Santa... 
Submitted by the North Kindergarten Team 

 The Kindergarten 
students at Robert 
Treat Academy have 
been extra good this 
year.   We thought San-
ta should know how 
good they’ve been.  We 
wrote him letters and 
decided to send them to 
the North Pole.  Here’s 
what students had to 
say to Saint Nick: 

 
Dear Santa,  
I have been really good this year.  I want a 
Transformer toy and I wish for a Hot Wheels.  
Don’t forget the train! Choo, Choo!  I love you!  
Love, 
Jayden Cruz 
 

Dear Santa,  
I have been really good this year.  I want a 
pointer so I can play teacher. I want a toy dog 
and a dolly. 
Love,  
Zaida Lagarez 

 

Dear Santa,  
I have been really good this year.  I want a 
Barbie and a purple scooter.  And I don’t mind 
if you leave a Wii, too.  
Love,  
Angela Blair 
 

Dear Santa,  
I have been really good this year. This year I 
want a trip to Disney World.  I can’t wait Mick-
ey Mouse!  
Love,  
Adrianna Perez 
P.S. Enjoy the milk and cookies! 
 
 We’re sure Santa won’t hesitate to de-
liver these special presents, especially since 
the letters were so impressive!  Kindergarten 
would like to wish all of RTA a very merry hol-
iday season.  We hope Santa makes all your 
Christmas wishes come true! 

New to Our Staff 
  Mrs. Sabina Sessa started working at 

Robert Treat Academy immediately before the 
Holiday Recess.  She is teaching third grade 
with Mrs. Zarfino.  Mrs. Sessa is a graduate of 
Caldwell College and earned her teaching certi-
fication in the area of Elementary Education K-
5 and a second certification in the area of Spe-
cial Education.  She is continuing to further her 
education by attending graduate school to pur-
sue her master’s degree.   
 Mrs. Sessa comes to RTA with four years 
of teaching experience in an elementary set-
ting.  She prides herself on being compassion-
ate, caring, knowledgeable and creative. 
 She is delighted to be given the oppor-
tunity to teach at such a wonderful, prestigious 
and well recognized school.  She is looking for-
ward to a successful and memorable year! 
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“Diary of a  
4th Grader” 

Kid: Rodrick Rules The Diary of a Wimpy 
Submitted by the Fourth Grade Team 

 

   
      Imagine living with a brother that nearly ruins your life.  That is how life is for a boy named Greg 
Heffley, all because of his brother Rodrick.  You can read about these two brothers in the book, Diary 
of a Wimpy Kid: Rodrick Rules, by: Jeff Kinney.  
 Rodrick pretty much takes over everything in Greg’s life.  He uses the phone every day, his room 
is a mess, and he is never nice to poor Gregory.  Both brothers are actually mean to each other.  Not 
every day is rosy and pleasant.  Some days the brothers take off from fighting, but mostly fighting and 
arguing is all they do. 
 I really enjoyed this book.  It made me think about my brother and I.  It is like I am Greg and my 
brother is Rodrick.  When you read a book like this, you definitely think of the people who are going 
through the same thing! 
 

 
 

Have you ever lived a wimpy life? Well that is how Greg Heffley’s life is.  Greg is a kid that gets 
bullied by his own brother, Rodrick.  If you want to learn more, you can read: Diary of a Wimpy Kid: Ro-
drick Rules, by Jeff Kinney. 

Greg is in middle school and he has a best friend, Rowley.  His brother Rodrick is in high school, 
and since Rodrick is older he always bullies Greg. All Greg wishes for is to not be bullied, and in school 
he does not get bullied but at home it is a different story.  Also at home, Greg has a younger brother, 
Manny, who always tattles on Greg and gets him into trouble. 

By: Rubien Torres 

By:  John Martinez 

Our Rating Scale is out of 5 
Stars: 
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Warm Colors, Leaves, Magic! 
Submitted by Ms. Cherchio, Art Teacher 

 During the Fall season students learn 
about the warm colors in Art: yellow, red, or-
ange and brown. Second grade focuses on the 
leaves falling during Fall and create a leaf col-
lage colored in oil pastels and paint. The re-
sults are just as beautiful as the real thing! 

 In third grade students use their 
knowledge of warm colors to create a silhou-
ette picture. First they paint the background 
in lines of red, orange and yellow and then 
create an image using black paper. Check 
out our results in the gallery below.  

Done by Sara Gonzalez-304 Done by Samantha Guaba-304 

Done by Riayan Reyes-304 Done by Emily Padilla-304 

 

Need a pencil, erasure, pen or a memory 
stick? 

Your child can visit the School Store which 
opens each morning at 8:00AM! 
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Project CHILD FIND 
1-800-322-8174 

Project CHILD FIND is a free referral service and public awareness cam-
paign to assist in the identification of unserved / underserved youth with a 
delay or disability from birth through twenty-one years of age.  In addition, 
Project CHILD FIND develops and distributes information to the public 
about early intervention services and special education programs through-
out New Jersey. 
 

Project CHILD FIND's comprehensive efforts include: 
1. Assisting families of infants and toddlers, birth through two, concerned 

about their child’s development by directing all requests regarding early  
     intervention to the family’s local Special Child Health Case Management 
     Unit. If you need the number for your Special Child Health Case Manage-
ment University Project                               CHILD FIND 1-800-322-8174 
2. Assisting families of preschoolers, three through five, concerned about 
    their child’s development by directing requests to their local school district. 
3. Helping families access community services through referral. 
4. Promoting community and public awareness of all children with disabilities 
    by providing information. 
5. Assisting local school district boards of education to identify unserved  
   children from age three through twenty-one who are in need of special 
   education and  related services, including those students who are migrant  
   or homeless. 
 

Information through Project CHILD FIND may be obtained by calling the toll-free 
number, 1-800-322-8174, which is in service 7 days a week, 24-hours a day.  

All calls received are confidential. 
 

Project CHILD FIND was established by the New Jersey Department of Education 
through I.D.E.A., Part B funds from the U.S. Department of Education. 
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Calendar of  School Events 
January 1 Saturday Happy New Year 
 
January 5 Wednesday Kindergarten Lottery at RTA Central 
 
January 6 Thursday Kindergarten Lottery at RTA North 
 
January 17 Monday  School Closed in commemoration of  
      Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.’s Birthday 
 
January 18 Tuesday  Students 2 Science 
      Sponsored by BASF 
 
January 20 Thursday Board of Trustees Meeting 

Inclement Weather 
 
Whenever it is necessary to close school due to weather conditions which may develop during 
evening hours, an announcement will be made on the Robert Treat Academy Website.  Go to 
the Robert Treat Academy homepage at www.roberttreatacademy.org. 
 
You may also check the following television stations between 7:00 a.m. and 9:00 a.m. 
 
CHANNEL 2 WCBS NEWS OR LOG ONTO http://wcbstv.com/schoolclosings 
 
CHANNEL 4 WNBC NEWS OR LOG ONTO 
http://www.nbcnewyork.com/weather/school-closings 
 
CHANNEL 5 FOX NEWS OR LOG ONTO  
http://www.myfoxny.com/subindex/weather closings 
 
CHANNEL 12 NEW JERSEY OR LOG ON www.new12.com  (Cablevision customers) 
 
Please use the resources listed above to watch for school closing announcements. 

CALLS SHOULD NOT BE MADE TO THE ACADEMY 


